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Income Tax Deductions for Travel Expense 

1. General Policy. Current income tax regulations provide that 
taxpayers may deduct expenses for education if the education was 
undertaken primarily for the purpose of

 
(a) Maintaining or improving the skills required in the taxpayer's 

employment, or
 
(b) Meeting the express requirements of the taxpayer's employer or 

the requirements of applicable law or regulations imposed as a 
condition to the retention of the taxpayer's salary, status, or 
employment. 

2. Basis for Deduction.  Certificated employees should not claim 
educational travel expenses as deductible items on the basis of 
section  “b” above, since the Board of Trustees does not require 
personnel to engage in educational travel in order to retain 
salary or status. Any claims for the allowance of travel 
expenses, as deductible items must be made on the basis of 
Section “a” above. 

3.  Recognition of Claim. The fact that a particular travel 
experience is approved by the Board of Trustees for salary credit 
does not in itself constitute a legal basis for claiming travel 
expense as a legitimate deductible item. In cases where travel 
expenses are incurred on a voluntary basis, a claimant must show 
that the travel has DIRECT relationship with required skills or 
duties associated with his position, and that the travel-
experience has professional benefit or value to him in his 
specific assignment. The Internal Revenue Service judges each 
case on its individual merits. What is allowed for one employee 
is not necessarily allowed for another because of the variables 
involved--level and field of assignment, areas of travel, and 
concomitant activities or experiences. 

4.  Responsibilities. The establishment of "relationship" and the 
authentication of benefit are the responsibility of the employee 
rather than the district. The only records which the  district 
can provide in support of a tax claim are the rules and 
regulations relating to educational travel as an in-service 
education activity, and a receipt indicating an allowance of 
point credit for travel experience. This receipt is sent upon 



completion of travel project requirements and should be retained 
for subsequent filing in connection with any claims for 
educational travel expenses as income tax deductions. 

5. Information. Any requests for assistance or advice in this area 
should be directed to a qualified tax accountant or to the 
Internal Revenue Service. The Personnel Operations Branch does 
not provide information or guidance beyond the contents of this 
personnel guide. 


